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Alwin Holland Parent Advisory Council Meeting
Friday, December 9, 2011.
Executive in Attendance:  Ginger Alexander and Cheryl Ross

Staff in Attendance:  Pat Lang
Members in Attendance:   Brenna Adamson, Brenda Shuffler, Brandie Wheatley, Jolene Arberry, Sue Shem, Crystal Dutchak, Christine Whitford, Gail O’Neill, Danielle Brownlee, Melissa McCoy, Kari Pfeifer, Tania Hess
The meeting was called to order at 9 am.

The minutes were approved by Gail and Danielle.
Treasurers Report:

· The Fall DFS Fundraiser raised eight thousand eight hundred twenty-eight dollars and fifty-two cents.

· The cost for Paul Hann was seven thousand two hundred three dollars and forty-two cents.

· To date the proceeds from the PAC canteen days has been nine hundred and thirty-six dollars.
· Bussing budget needs to be increased by two hundred dollars over the proposed twelve hundred dollars to cover the extra class this school year.  It was moved by Brenna to increase the bussing budget from the proposed twelve hundred dollars to fourteen hundred dollars.  Seconded by Danielle, All in favour.
Principal’s Report:

· Parents should have received some information from their child’s Teacher regarding their child’s progress so far this school year.  Parents who have concerns are welcome to contact their child’s teacher at any time.
· Thank you to those who helped decorate the gym for the Paul Hann performance.  As well, thank you to the PAC for sponsoring the event.

· Volleyball season has concluded and basketball will be getting underway.  Mr. Burridge, Mrs. Callison and Mr. Ross will be coaching.  A volunteer coach is needed for the girls’ 4/5 team.

· Christmas celebrations at the school include a food drive, Paul Hann concert, carol singing and Santa Hat Day on the 14th.

· The annual Parent Conference is on April 21st.  Guest speakers are Charlotte Diamond, Paul Schmidt, Dr. Joanne Crandall, and Larry Espe.  The theme for the conference is “Your Amazing Child!” – Topics include the Importance of Play, Learning in the 21st Century, Parents as Advocates and Self Regulation.  Child minding will be available free of charge for children ages 3-11.  A special family performance by, Charlotte Diamond, (“Four Hugs a Day”), will be at the Lido on the 21st of April at 6pm.
D-PAC Report:
· PAC’s are asked to donate a door prize worth between fifty and one hundred dollars to the parent conference.
· Guest speaker for the parent conference, Paula Schmidt, would like to focus her presentation on ideas brought forward by our local PAC’s.  A possibility is what can new parents expect in and from our school system – terms, buzz words, programs.  As well she is available to give a workshop on the Friday to our D-PAC.
· The D-PAC would like to help cover the cost of her presentation.  AH PAC recommended that two thousand dollars be used to cover her cost and then pay for any other cost that may arise from a workshop given for the D-PAC on the Friday.
· D-PAC is planning to help co-ordinate school fundraisers for next year so that schools are not competing with one another by selling the same product.
Cookbook Report:

· At the end of today’s meeting a vote to choose the front and back covers will take place.  Winners will be named at Monday’s assembly.

· The book will be sent off in mid-January and will be ready by late March/early April.  Section dividers will be choice #7.

Old Business:

· Skating Party- Christine will check on a possible new date for a two hour time frame.  Families can bring their own drinks and snacks.

· Leftover cookie dough and cinnamon buns…cookie dough is for sale through Ginger.  It was decided that the buns could be donated to the Salvation Army (Carrie will deliver).  Gail moved to make the donation and Crystal seconded the motion, All in Favour.  Leftover cookie dough could not be used in school bake sale because of the possible nut issue.
New Business:

· Smoothie Day is January 26th.  Yogurt, fruit and milk will need to be purchased.  A new canteen pre-order form will have to go out in early January.

· PAC is to be aware that there is playground money available for future projects.  
· Snow hills for sliding will be created if weather permits.

· Wish Lists from the Teacher’s and Administration were received and have been tabled until January.
· The PAC was asked to help cover the cost of team spirit T-Shirts for the students to wear on spirit assembly days.  The PAC decided not to help with this expense as they felt that students could wear their own coloured shirt on those days and the money should be directed towards something else.

Open Floor Discussion:

· It was decided that at Monday’s Assembly, Paul Hann, would be presented with AH memorabilia.
· Parents are concerned that “healthy snacks” are not being promoted in classrooms.  Halloween parties were littered with a lot of “junk” and with some snacks that contained nuts.  The PAC would like to see the return of the “Golden Apple” award and other incentives to encourage healthy eating.

Meeting was adjourned.

The next Meeting is January 6th at 9am.

